TOWN OF GREENVILLE

APRIL MEETING AGENDA

Meeting Date: Tues. April 12th, 1999 at 7:30 PM.

- MINUTES OF MARCH MEETING Read Outloud Post Minutes and Financial Report On Bulletin Board
- II. LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)
 - A) General.
 - B) Change street to one way.
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on the agenda, contact Town Half at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Board Meeting.)
 - . A) Wind Dance request for water meter.
 - B) Mr. Kepley and Mr. Moore request for annexation.
 - C) Barbara Wood request for help with the Greenville Park.
- IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
 - A) STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
 - Review bids for street repair.
 - B) MARSHALL (David Moore)
 - 1. Misc.
 - C) PUBLIC RELATIONS (Ray Gibson)
 - 1. Misc.
 - 2. Greenville Festival request to insure for three days. (See Dave Moore) $J \sim i\pi/\kappa^{-6}/13$
 - D) FINACE) Jack Sprigler)
 - 1. Misc.
 - E) WATER BUSINESS.
 - 1. Misc.
 - · 2. Update on Edwardsville Water contract.
 - V: CLAIMS FOR TOWN/ UTILITY
 - VI. ADJOURNMENT:

Copied to: All board members, Legal Council, Town Hall, Clerk Treasurer, Town Marshall Faxed to: Marg Grigsby-Banner Gazette 967-3194, Ben Hershberg- Courier Journal 949-4041. Curt Vinson- Tribune

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING APRIL 13, 1999.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller at 7:30 p.m. with Council members Ray Gibson and Mike Receveur attending; Council member David Matthews was absent; and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler in attendance.

Also attending was Gary Getrost, Utility Sperintendent, Marshal David Moore attorney Jef Fifer and Brian Boone, Floyd Central High School student.

Minutes of the March meeting was approved as written 3-0.

Miller introduced Ordinance 1999-T-02 titled "An Ordinance to Convert a two-way Street to a One-way Street". On call of the roll Mike Receveur motioned acceptance of the Ordinance, seconded by Ray Gibson; approved 3-0. Miller then read Ordinance 1999-T-02. By a vote of 3-0 the Council adopted Ordinance 1999-T-02.

Miller stated a representative from Wind Dance Farms subdivision was to be present to request a "free" meter for the McDonald's House they were constructing; since no one appeared the matter was tabled until the May meeting.

David Moore presented the Council a request for annexation of his property located on the Voyles Road. Daryl Kepley, owner of adjoining property to the Town and Moore has also expressed a desire to be annexed and stated he would submit the necessary request to attorney Jef Fifer later.

Barbara Wood, representative of the Town for news items stated the Floyd County Park at Greenville is in dire need of playground equipment and repair of existing equipment and structures. She advised the Park Board was short of money and needed help. Miller advised her that since the Park is under the Park Board they should be the agency to correct the problems but that the Town could offer non-financial help.

By a vote of 3-0 the Council accepted proposals from D. Cristiani for drainage problems along the Georgetown/Greenville Road:

W. Harrison Street	\$ 2,500
G/G Road	6,800
US 150/W 2d St	
NE corner Pekin Rd/Al Caufman Rd	2,100

The Council, by a vote of 3-0, named William Burkhart Citizen of the Year; the award to be presented at the Greenville Festival in June 1999.

Council approve (3-0) claims for the Town/Utility.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

ATTEST:

eler, Clerk of the Council